Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.45 am on 15th January 2016

Present





John Adams                       JA

MT – Ruan Lanihorne

Brian Chenoweth              BC

St Just

Julian German                    JG

Cornwall Councillor

Ralph German                   RG

Gerrans

Alison Golding                   AG

Veryan


Helen Hastings                   HH       

Gerrans

Wendy Hopper                  WH

Veryan

Geoff Pring                        GP

Ruan Lanihorne

Jon Smith                           JS

MT - Veryan
David Spreadborough         DS


Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff

    SW


MT - Veryan
Brian Willis

    BW


St Just

 JS opened the meeting by confirming that the RNDP was now ‘made’ and explaining that the MT had reviewed the role and effectiveness of the PAG since the last meeting. JS will be stepping back from the day to day running of the PAG to concentrate on other RNDP matters and the PAG will be run by JA and SW, JA being in the chair for this meeting.

1. Apologies: None                   

2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. The PAG in 2016: JA explained that the PAG will now meet every 2 weeks (and SW agreed to circulate the dates of meetings to the group well in advance). The members’ role could either be as an assessor or reviewer and he explained the difference:

Assessor – SW will allocate each PA to 2 assessors who will complete an assessment using the existing Assessment form and present to the group at the next PAG meeting. The allocation of PAs will be in rotation, not dependent on parish, and assessors should keep SW informed of their availability.
Reviewer – SW will advise them of PAs being assessed and they will be expected to look at a certain number and contribute to the discussion at the PAG meetings

SW will produce the letter from the assessors’ comments on conformity with the Plan.

A general discussion was held regarding the roles and it was agreed that an assessor does not need a knowledge of planning or specific knowledge of the area as their role is to check conformity with the Plan policies. Knowledge of the local area is a consideration for the Parish Councils and knowledge of planning is for the planning officers.

The following then volunteered as assessors: JA, GP, AG, DS and HH (for Gerrans only at present)

DS enquired about the PAG’s role as educators – JA confirmed that there would be meetings held in each parish during the first half of 2016 to continue the work started with the 2015 training sessions and the participation of JS and JA in the Friends of Pendower AGM meeting. JS expressed the view that at this latter meeting they succeeded in allaying some misconceptions about the RNDP, and generally the parish councillors, planning officers and JG value the work of the PAG. JA and JS accept that there are still people who complain about the RNDP but it has democratic legitimacy, is based on what the community said they wanted, and cannot be changed or interpreted, although some policies/clauses may be influenced by any future appeals.
5. Minutes of meeting 4th December 2015: Approval was proposed by JS and seconded by AG before signature by JA
6. Matters arising: SW gave updates on the Action points following the last meeting – she distributed copies of an extract from the minutes of a meeting of the MT with Rob Lacey (RL) which explains offsite contributions, and confirmed that RL had advised the planning officers to contact the parish councils with any queries. SW also distributed details of Non-material amendments criteria provided by RL.
SW then gave updates on some of the PAs assessed at the last meeting – 

PA15/10644 – Heatherdown, Polvarth Road, St Mawes TR2 5AY – not in conformity and PAG queried glazing and weatherboarding – application amended to reduce the glazing by 10% and the colour of weatherboarding to blend with other materials – approved

PA15/10784 – Polsue Cottage, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LU – not in conformity but parish council support and subsequent correspondence from the planning officer to parish council and RNDP regarding difference of opinion. JS has spoken to the planning officer and will respond on behalf of the SG. GP expressed his difficulty in being both a member of the PAG and a Ruan Lanihorne parish councillor which gave rise to a discussion about the 2 roles but JS suggested a member could always ask for an abstention to be minuted when the PAG is reaching a decision if they strongly disagree. 
PA15/03503/PREAPP – Lodge L18, Trewince Manor, Portscatho TR2 5ET – not in conformity but advice given that acceptable.
SW then gave updates on previously assessed PAs – 
Churchtown Farm, Veryan – SW recommended the group revisit the planning website and read the comments from Nick Marsden from Cornwall Council Affordable Housing team which explain local requirements.
Lowen Meadow, St Mawes – Certificate of lawfulness has been granted but JG explained there was a legal challenge and BC explained that the parish council were trying to resolve the issue by locating an acceptable alternative site.
7. Review of applications assessed since 4th December 2015 – SW asked for any comments on the cases (none) and then gave updates on some of those assessed:
Both High Bank, St Mawes and Quay House, Portscatho were in conformity but the PAG queried the use of weatherboarding – both have been approved and the planning officer felt weatherboarding appropriate

A letter has been submitted to the appeal on Wayside Garage, Ruan High Lanes after a request received from JG and SW agreed to circulate a copy to the PAG members.
8. Assessment of PA15/11849 – Plot 9 adjacent Angarrick House, Chapel Close, St Just TR2 5JW – JA led the group using the assessment sheet – this is an amended submission following withdrawal of the previously assessed application after a meeting with St Just parish council. BC and BW confirmed that some concerns have been met with the changes. Group agreed still not in conformity, need to raise query over amount of glazing, suggest should collect off site contribution and ask if full time residency can be made a condition.
9. AOB –
· During the meeting JA distributed copies of the Outcome Summary spreadsheet he had produced to record planning application assessments and decisions over the 2-year review period
· HH expressed concern that there might be conflict between her 2 roles as member of the PAG and chair of The Friends of Pendower regarding the next planning application for the Pendower Beach Hotel site. JA agreed that this may occur but members of the PAG must always support the RNDP and stress that the policies are non-negotiable. JG spoke of the inter relationship of the PAG and the parish councils – working together but with different roles.
· JG reported that Steve Hooper of CAD Architects had attended a recent Gerrans parish council meeting to voice his views on the roles of the parish council and the PAG and apparently intends to attend meetings of the remaining Roseland parish councils.
· JA distributed a document produced by the MT concerning Planning Appeals and asked for feedback from the PAG before the SG meeting on Wednesday 20th January when the SG’s approval will be sought. AG explained a little of how an appeal works and suggested the MT/SG should always resubmit the PAG letter regarding conformity and JA agreed to amend the paper accordingly. DS feels that when reiterating the facts, the letter should stress that the RNDP policies are based on the views of the community.
Meeting closed at 11.30pm



S Wagstaff
Action points –
SW –
1. Circulate a copy of the appeal letter on Wayside Garage, Ruan High Lanes to the PAG
2. Circulate the dates of meetings to the group.
